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 Steering Committee Meeting Minutes 
April 6, 2017 

Oregon City Library – 606 John Adams Street 
7:00 pm 

 
Agenda (Ex. A) 
 
Jesse Buss updated the group on the Water Board Park litigation. There is a hearing before Judge 
Weber of the Clackamas County Circuit Court on April 7 at 1:30 p.m. He also said that on April 
25th there would be a Historic Review Board meeting to review applications on both the Public 
Works Operation Center and the Camp Adair buildings. He requested authority to submit 
comments on behalf of the MNA. Moved by Bill Daniels and seconded by Jim Nicita. Passed 
unanimously.  
 
7:00 pm     1.  Welcome & Introductions 
 
Members of the group introduced themselves. The sign-in sheet is attached. (Ex. B) 
 
7:05 pm 2. Approval of the minutes of February 2, 2017  
 
Bill Daniels moved to approve the minutes. Jesse Buss seconded. Ayes had it.  
 
  3.         Treasurer’s Report 
 
Jesse Buss reported that the savings account has $3,252.09. The checking account has $685.16 
 

4.         Chief’s Advisory Committee Report.  
 
Rae Gordon reported on the most recent meeting of the Chief’s Advisory Committee. There is new 
fire apparatus. Water tenders have been purchased. They will be housed in the Beavercreek 
Station. A brush rig has been purchased, and a ladder truck is coming. There was an elderly 
woman who died. A bad accident occurred on Redland Road. Bill Daniels asked about the Molalla 
Station. Rae said she would look into it.  
 
There will be a reading competition between the police and fire departments. Crime is up; it is 
attributed to cheap meth. The schools have a new School Resources Officer (SRO), Dave Plummer. 
He is the second SRO on staff now. The Department has been discussing mental health as a police 
issue, especially in regards to potential suicides. Police officers are getting more mental health 
training.  
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Clackamas County Community College has disbanded its armed security force and is looking into 
using SROs. The police department is looking into changing traffic behaviors so that patrolmen do 
not have to issue so many tickets.  
 
Yard signs for National Night Out were discussed. National Night Out will take place the first 
Tuesday of August. Rae suggested that those who are not on social media should let Chris 
Wadsworth know. Finally, a position of homeless liaison has been budgeted. 
 
  5. Old Business 
   a. Antique Fair participation - August 27, 2017 
            b. Concerts in the Park participation 
 
Rita Mills moved to continue selling sno-cones at both the Antique Fair and Concerts in the Park. 
Seconded by JoLynn Dow and Rita Randall. Denyse said that a permit will be required for both 
events. Jesse Buss said the Clackamas County permits would cost $118. Ayes had it.  
 
   c. Carnegie & Library Park signs 
    
Denyse gave an update on the Carnegie Library sign. The discussion with the City is ongoing.  
 
Earth Day will be April 29th. The City wants help, and MNA will help planting flowers and 
weeding. Bill Daniels moved to participate by assisting with flower box planting and cleanup along 
7th Avenue. Rita Mills seconded. The Ayes had it.  
 

Speakers/Presentation: 
      
7:40 pm          5.   Public Works Plan Update 
                                           
John Lewis and Martin Montalvo gave an update on the development of the proposal for the Public 
Works Operations Center. David Hyman and Brandon Dole from DECA Architects assisted in the 
presentation. (Ex. C) 
 
The elevator has been moved slightly north on the site. Montalvo met with Mr. Premore to discuss 
his ideas. Montalvo said that the proposal had shrunk to 65% of what the 2009 proposal had 
planned. The “barn” on Center St. will remain, so heavy trucks will not have to go on the second 
level. The office building will now be on the hill. The rock outcropping with white oaks will remain. 
There will be water features on Center and on John Adams.  
 
There will be three phases. Montalvo said that the contents of the two Camp Adair buildings and 
the Cameron warehouse would be moved to the Armory, and the buildings would be demolished. 
The City is negotiating with the State regarding re-acquisition of the Armory.  
 
David Hyman went through the architectural elements. There will be two squares on the Center 
Street façade that will be candidates for art installations. A wrought iron gate will mark the 
entrance to the lower yard, and a crossing arch will include the words, “Oregon City Public 
Works.” He showed elevations of the proposed office building on the second level. OCPW has had a 
design workshop with the Historic Review Board.  
 
Public Works and DECA entertained several questions from the MNA members.  
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 Steering/General Committee Meeting Agenda 

April 6, 2017 
Oregon City Library – 606 John Adams Street 

7:00 pm 
 

7:00 pm     1.  Welcome & introductions 
 
7:05 pm 2. Approval of the minutes of February 2, 2017  
  3.         Treasurer report 
 
  4. Old Business 
   a. Antique Fair participation - August 27, 2017 
            b. Concerts in the Park participation 
   c. Carnegie & Library Park signs 
    

Speakers/Presentation: 
      
7:40 pm          5.   Updates Public Works plan update 
                                           
8:40 pm 6. For the good of the order/adjourn 
 
9:00 pm 7. Adjourn 
 
 
  Next MNA meeting- May 4, 2017 at the Fire Station 
    
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ex. A 























 
 
 

 
   












